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             WEBSITE:  www.shvcvc.com.au  

The aim of the club is to foster the restoration and use of all the motorized                                          

The Club will meet at the Swan Hill Bowls Club on the fourth Monday of the month, meetings commence 
at 8.00 pm. All members are invited to attend. 
 
Committee Members will meet on the first Tuesday of every month at 7:30 pm, or as deemed necessary 
at a designated venue. 
 
Membership Renewal : Reminder membership renewal due 30th June 2022. Don’t forget that non financial 
members cannot vote or move, or second motions at meetings, or use Permit Licensed Vehicles.  

                                   Committee 

Committee Name Contact : Email/Phone Mobile 

President David Daly presidentshvcvc@gmail.com 0419 821 077 

 Joe Higgins   0418 396 229 

Secretary  Jenny Asling shvcvcsecretary@gmail.com  0497 382 077 

Treasurer Lynton Smith   0409 321 865 

  shvcvcpso@gmail.com  

Editor John  Scott editshvcvc@gmail.com 0419 265 193 

Club Captain  Carol Sutton 

Ass  Nita Daly  
0437100577                  

cow1955@hotmail.com               0429 800 675       

Floor Member 

Assistant Floor Member 

Vince Cutri  lyncutri@hotmail.com  0408 104 002 

Motorcycle Events Kenny Swinnerton   0427 500 669 

C.P.S Officer Ken Swinnerton  50321571 0427 500 669 

 Mark Bail   

Raffles Evelyn Mortimer     

Manifold Distribution 
 

   0419 114 474 

 David Daly 

 

presidentshvcvc@gmail.com 

 russellmonk61@gmail.com 

0419 821 077 

 

BBQ Trailer  Richard & Anne 

         Wilson 
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Presidents Report 

Tune in to 99.1 Smart Fm 

Quote of the Month:  

Dear Members, 

 
It was good to see the lots of members at our last meeting.  Also had Michael Holding 
and his wife Claudia attend our meeting from the Victorian Veteran Car Club and gave 
us a quick update of the Rally they are having in October 2025 next year in Swan Hill. 
 
The Austin Seven Club Rally in September this year have just over 50 members attend-
ing so far with their lasted update 
new they sent via email last week.  
And thank you Lynton Smith for tak-
ing care of the little Austin they 
dropped off last month. 
 
Our AGM this year will be held a  
week earlier due to most of the 
 committee attending the  
Golden Oldies.  Ther date for this 
 meeting will be the  
19th of August 2024. 
 
Don’t forget the Presidents Day   
is this month and we require  
numbers by the 19th of  July 
Thanks to those members already  
who have put their names down.  
As per flyer in this Manifold.  
 
Thanks 
President Dave 

“I don’t sing in the shower; I 
sing in my car where the 
acoustics are way better and 
the audience is always more 
appreciative.” 
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Club Events 

 

July - President's Day - on Saturday 28 th July 

Swan hill Club 2 course diner (see Flyer) 

August - Speewa Collectors Club Day - Sunday 25th August 

All members encouraged to attend if they are able. 

(Some members will be on Golden Oldies Tour or Marong Picnic ) 

September 13th  AusƟn 7 Club to visit Swan Hill . Our club will be catering for 
2 of their meals. 
September - 21st and 22nd - Weekend away to Murtoa, Horsham & Rupanyup 

Visiting The Stick Shed , Woods Farmers Museum and other interesting places.  

Contact Carol to register your interest and get further info about accommodation. 

Please register your intentions for this event as Carol needs numbers to organize      
accommodation , meal venues & attractions to visit. 

 

September 28th & 29th. Panther Rally.  At Mark Bails place Creamery road 

December 7th Christmas Party Ho Ho Ho , We will be having social bowls com-
mencing at 6pm at the Swan Hill Race Course Bowls Club and after we will 
have a traditional Christmas Dinner in the Club Rooms with Sharoon Par-

I finally got myself organised enough to venture out to the Breakfast at the Speewa 
hall. 12 bikes & 9 cars turned up making it a good get together. Bacon eggs & sau-
sages were served which was very hearty breakfast enjoyed by all. After breaky we 
stood around the fire drum and had a chat, then one by one everyone went on their 
way. For those in the car club side of the club , I would recommend you make the 
effort to venture out to the breakfast as it is well worth it , not only for the hearty 
breakfast, but  to meet & chat with the bike side of the club.                             

 

                                                                                   Cheers Your Editor  
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Motor Cycle Report 

 SUNDAY  4th  AUGUST 

NEXT BREAKFAST SPEEWA HALL  

                                                                                                                                                                                       
Weekend in Mildura with the Sunraysia Historic Motorcycle Club. 

  Kings Birthday Weekend 

   Only 3 of our Club Members aĴended, which was rather disappointing with all the effort that 
goes into organising these weekends. Myself (David ScoĴ),Ken Swinnerton and Jack ScoĴ from 
our club and 5 other non members aĴended  to make 8, still a poor number when you consider 
how many members we have with historic bikes. 

   Anyway we still had a great weekend starting with seĴing up camp at the Motor Cycle  
Speedway,  before being shouted a very nice meal in the clubrooms with the bar open and a 
lovely fire inside & outside. 

     Saturday morning we were going to the Wentworth Airport for a “Fly-in” but due to fog this 
was cancelled, so we left a liĴle later and went to our next destination the Mens Shed at Dare-
ton. You have to see it to believe it. This shed is massive, in fact it is an old packing shed that has 
been added to many times over the years. In the shed is many old cars ,trucks, tractors,  home 
built Cherry Pickers and a Sabre Jet. YES a full size jet, an almost finished cosmetic restoration 
for display at the airport. (Didn’t see any old Fella’s making wood dust here). 

    Saturday arvo we went to see the historic Chaffey Bros Steam Pump being fired up. This only 
happens on this weekend each year, and it was  “ ABSOLUTELY AWSOME”. We finished off 
the weekend watching some historic solo & sidecar racing . Next year it is back to our club to be 
the hosts, probably in April. 

Thanks to Kenny & the Mildura fella’s and anybody else that helped organise the weekend.  

Those that didn’t make the trip missed a great weekend. 

      SCOTTY 
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                                   Chislett—Tooleybuc  Event Pics 
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Minutes General Meeting  

Minutes - General Meeting – Venue Swan Hill Bowling Club     24.06.2024  
Meeting opened at 8:00 pm by  President David Daly 
We observed a minutes silence for our member Michael Copping who passed away on the 5th June 
Present; As by attendance book 
Apologies: Mark Bail, Marylyn Raudino, Ken Swinnerton, Lindsay Swinnerton, Lyn Andrew, Rob & Julie 
Sutton 
New Members   Nil 
Visitors;  Michael & Claudia from the Veteran Car Club of Victoria 
 
Minutes of last General Meeting of  as published in the manifold, received on motion  
Motion: That the Minutes of the  General meeting be accepted as a true account. 
Moved:  Viv Holland    Seconded:  Vince Cutri Carried 

Business arising from previous minutes.   
Nil   
 

Secretary’s Report:  
 

Outward Mail; 
Symphathy card to Mike Copping’s family 

Historical Automobile Club 
Deniliquin District Veteran & Vintage Car Club   newsletter 
Bendigo Bank   statement 
Goulburn Valley Motor Vehicle Drivers Club   newsletter  
 

Inward  E/Mail; 
Mildura Vintage Vehicle Club  magazine 
Murray Valley Technology     invoice 
From the President re Mike’s Funeral X2 
Bakker & Glen  invoice 
Echuca District Historical Vehicle Club   magazine 
Goldfields Gazette  magazine 
Deniliquin Collectors Club  newsletter 
Aaron Spong  re registration 
Werribee and District Collectable Vehicle Club  re car for sale 
Ballarat Vintage Classic Car Club     newsletter 
From the President  re Presidents day 
Verna French  renewal 

 
Inward  Mail; 

Bendigo Bank x 2 
Gippsland  
NED the national  edeposit 
Federation  re Bendigo swap meet sites 
Federation re Fuel & lubricant survey 
Gary Tomamichel  renewal 
Weribee & District Collectable Vehicle Club  newsletter X2 
Corowa Capers  newsletter 



 

9  

Minutes General Meeting  ctn’d 

Colac Collectable Car Club  newsletter 
Western District Historic Vehicle Club   magazine 
Bakker & Glen   Invoice 
Les Thompson  re paying his membership as he is away 
Western District Historical Vehicle Club  newsletter 
Wimmera Mallee Historical Vehicle Society   newsletter 
Outward E/Mail;  

Reply to Les Thompson re his membership 
 
Received  By Presidents E/Mail;  
 
Sent Via Presidents Email;  
 
 Motion: That the Secretaries Report be accepted. 

 Moved;   Marie Taylor    Seconded;  John Scott  
    

Treasurers Report; 
 
Motion: That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted and Payments to be paid 
Moved: Lynton Smith  Seconded:   Tony Rogers Carried 
Permit Scheme Officer: 
Memberships are due by 30th June. 120 Members have paid with 53 still outstanding. 
Trent Goddard is not renewing his membership. 
Registrations make sure Peter knows if you have purchased a new vehicle/ bike as it needs to be 

put on the data base. 
 
Club Captains Report:  
23rd June a great day visiting Chislett  Farms at Kenley then on to there packing shed at Tooleybuc 

there set up at both places was amazing. Then on to Country Club Hotel at Tooleybuc for lunch. 
28th July Presidents Day at Swan Hill Club . 
August  Marong Picnic and the Speewa Swap Meet. 
12th/13th October  Moulamein Swap Meet 
 
Motor Cycle Report:  
Next Breakfast 7th July  no run organised yet. 
 
Editors Report;   
Members going to events could you give John a write up so it can go in the Manifold 
 
 
Other Reports; 
Michael from the Veteran Car Club of Victoria gave us an update on there rally which will be held 

from the 15th/19th October 2025 
Our club will be hosting the meet and greet on the Friday and the breakfast on the last morning. 
There will be 100 to 150 cars 
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Minutes General Meeting  

Tony Rogers from the Mallee Cruisers gave a talk on the upcoming RUSH weekend from the 
18th to 20th October 2024 
Federation:   
Sites are still available for the Bendigo Swap Meet  
Fuel & Lubricant Survey they would like all members to take the time to fill this in. 
More information will be in the Manifold 

General Business:   
Nil 
Presidents Report; 
Presidents Day on the 19th July will now be held at the Swan Hill Club as it is too cold for a bonfire 

in July which was going to be at Vince and Lynne Cutri. 
We will meet at the RCP at 10.00 am for a quick outing before lunch  

Committee news;   

Nil 

Raffle Winners:   

Vince Cutri, Paul Raudino, Jenny Asling, Ron Carrison, Kevin Sutton, Nola Jager  

Meeting Closed  8.45pm       Next Meeting;  22nd July 2024    

To the Members of all Federation Member clubs. 

 

The Bendigo Swap has a few vacant sites both indoor and outdoor for this years Swap. 

These will fill fast once we place ads on the social media outlets. 

 

Our offer to Federation Club members is that you can apply now for a site so as you do not miss out. 

Please type in Bendigo Swap 2024 in Goggle and follow the headings to find the application form and 
complete that and send it in please. 

 

If you wish to discuss it with me please don't hesitate to give me a call. 

 

Thanks 

Neil Athorn 

Swap Committee Secretary 

0408033839 

neilathorn8@gmail.com 
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Hello everyone. 

On behalf of AHMF & Federation VV & CVC could all clubs receiving this survey please distribute to 
members to complete, survey will take about 15 minutes. 

David Burner has sent the email below and the link to the survey that we spoke of last Federation 
meeting.  This is the one that AHMF donated money to so as people can do this research on a nation-
al basis. 

There is a link in the attached flyer.  If you google that it will take you to a facebook page of the CHMC 
in NSW who are assisting in this information gathering. 

Please do send in a submission  

Thanks 

Neil Athorn 

 

Hi all, 

As discussed at our meetings The University of Canberra and the Australian Historic Motoring Federa-
tion are conducting a survey on current and future use of fossil fuels and lubricants in operating herit-
age machines. 

Fossil Fuels keep our heritage machines working so whether you are a private owner, a small museum 
or a government funded institution, we are keen to know what types of fuels and lubricants your ma-
chines use and how you might prepare for a potential phasing out of fossil fuels. This could include 
historic motor vehicles, steam, aviation, maritime, farm equipment and early electric machines, or any 
other old machines that you keep in working order. 

Help us prepare for the future of operating heritage by participating in our survey here: https://
uoc.syd1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_eYdZYPxnUunYd3o 

Please distribute this to your member clubs for them to complete. 

Best Regards, 

 David L. Berner 

Director/Consultant 

Lunch at the Tooleybuc Pub 
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SWAN HILL VINTAGE & CLASSIC VEHICLE CLUB 

P.O. BOX 133 

SWAN HILL VIC. 3585 

 
NOMINATION FORM 

 
 
POSITON:_____________________________________________ 

 
PERSON NOMINATED:__________________________________ 

 
I ACCEPTED THIS NOMINATION: Signed___________________- 

 
NOMINATED BY:_______________________________________ 

 
SIGNITURE:___________________________________________ 

 
DATE:____________________ 

 
PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM TO THE ABOVE ADDRESS, OR HAND TO THE 
SECRETARY BY MONDAY THE 5TH OF AUGUST, 14 DAYS PRIOR TO THE 
DATE OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING WHICH IS ON MONDAY AUGUST 
19th.  

 
N.B. NOMINATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED FROM THE FLOOR ON THE NIGHT 
OF THE MEETING.  

 
IF YOU WISH TO MAKE MORE THAN ONE NOMINATION, SIMPLY PHOTO-
COPY THIS FORM BEFORE FILLING IT IN. 

 
                                                                                                 JENNY ASLING   

                                                                                                     SECRETARY 

 

THE AGM IS LOOMING UP AGAIN (19TH AUGUST) IF YOU HAVE SOMEONE IN 
MIND THAT YOU WOULD LIKE TO NOMINATE FOR A POSITION ON THE 
COMMITTEE, PLEASEUSE THE FORM ABOVE. (Date Change) 

 
THIS WOULD HELP ON THE NIGHT OF THE AGM AND FOR THOSE THAT 
MAY NOT BE ABLE TO ATTEND 
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Event Flyer 

MAY  19th   Murrabit Picnic     Murrabit 

MAY 24th & 25th  Winton Historic Racing  Winton 

JUNE  8th—11th  Echuca Steam & Horse Rally  Echuca 

JUNE  9 th   Maldon Swap Meet 

AUGUST   2nd– 4th      Winton Festival of Speed  Ford v Holden 

AUGUST  1Oth  Victorian Hot Rod Show  Melbourne Show-
grounds 

AUGUST 24th  Golden Oldies Tour   Albury 

AUGUST 25th  Marong Picnic     Marong Rec Res 

SEPTEMBER 8 th  Shepparton Sap Meet 

SEPTEMBER 28th & 29th  Panther Rally    Mark Bail’s Creamery Rd 

OCTOBER 5th  Mildura Show & Shine 

OCTOBER 12th & 13th  Moulamein Swap Meet & Show & Shine    

OCTOBER 18/19&20 Swan Hill Mallee Cruisers Rush     Swan Hill 

    Scavenger Hunt Car Run, Show & Shine ETC 

NOVEMBER  10th  Maldon Swap Meet 

NOVEMBER 16-17th Bendigo Swap Meet 

NOVEMBER 24 th   Maldon Swap Meet 
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LIFE MEMBERS 

Life Members 

2001 Alan Ehms (Dec), Alan ScoĴ (Dec), Brian Hogan (Dec) 

2005 Daryl Pendlebury, Ray Maher (Dec), Allan Bail (Dec) 

2010 Lynton Smith, Ron Murray 

2013 Gary Monk (Dec) 

2014 Robert SuĴon 

2019 Peter Ninnis, Maree Pendlebury, Philip Segat,& Syd Brown (Dec) 

2021   Mary Scoble and John McKenzie  

2022   David Daly 

2023  May Bail 
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REMINDER 

To all Club Members who have their vehicles on Club Permits Scheme Ensure that you 
fill in your log book each time you use your CPS Vehicle. It is advisable to carry your 

Membership Card at all times as Proof of Current Membership. 

Permit Scheme Officer Report 

PERMIT RENEWALS 

There are only two ways to have your Club Permits renewed. 

Bring your Club Permit renewal and your completed safety check sheet to the monthly meeting.  Hand it 
into the permit officer who will sign and stamp it to have ready to collect at the end of the meeting. 

Mail your Club Permit renewal along with your signed and completed safety check sheet.  Please ensure 
that you include a stamped self-addressed envelope so that the renewal an be returned to you straight 
away. DO NOT SEND your Club Permit book or money.  Payments are to be made by the owner at Vic 
Roads 

 
The mailing address is:  Permit Scheme Officer 
   Swan Hill Vintage & Classic Vehicle Club 
   PO Box 133 
   Swan Hill, Victoria,3585. 
 
Always ensure that there is a completed safety check form for each renewal.  These forms are available on 

our website under members section, www.shvcvc.com.au or in our Manifold.  The club’s Post Office box 
is cleared every day, and the renewals are returned in the post the next day. 

 
Remember that if your renewal is overdue Vic Roads will not re-register your vehicle and you will have to 

complete a roadworthy to re-register your vehicle.  So when you get your renewal get it proceeded 
straight away and then you have it ready to pay the renewal when its due. 

 

     Club Fee’s - Joining Fee $100  Yearly $60 Family  $30 Single. 
 

Peter Ninnis 
Permit Scheme Officer 
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Swan Hill Vintage and Classic Vehicle Club 
 Vehicle Safety Check Sheet, must be presented with permit registraƟon. 
Owners Name....................................................... CPS Expiry Date ( Vic Roads) .................................... 

Year of Vehicle.......................... Make of Vehicle............................. CPS Number................................ 

 Engine Number............................................  Chassis Number............................................................... 

All Vehicles and Motorcycles 

 

The above Vehicle was checked by........................................................ on ....../....../20... and in the opinion of 
the inspector was found to be in a safe condition. 

Declaration by the Owner: 

I understand that the responsibility for the safe condition and use of this CPS Vehicle rests with the Own-
er/ Driver. 

 

Signed _____________________________________________Date___/___/20…. 
 

 

1 Braking 2 Steering and Suspension. 3 Wheels & Tyres 

      

  Foot brake operation   Backlash   Rims 

  Pedal Reserve   Bushes / Kingpins   Spokes 

  Brake Lining or Pads   Ball joints   Bearings 

  Brake Linkages   Steering Box & Linkage   Tyre Cracks 
  Hand Brake   Oil leaks   Tyre Tread 

  Hydraulics   Alignment   

    Cracks   

      

4 Lights 5 Exhaust System 6 Rear Vision Mirrors 

  Headlights - High/ Low / Park   Mounting   Condition 

  Tail / Stop Lights   Leaks   Mountings 

  Reflectors   Noise   

  Turn Indicators     

      

7 Glazing 8 Horn / Warning Device 9 Seats / Seat Belts 

  Material & Condition   Location   Fixing 

  Windscreen Wiper   Operational   Condition / Operational 

      

10 Foot Rests 11 Chain 12 Saddle / Pillion Seat 

  Good Condition   Chain guards   Mounting 

      Condition 

      

13 Controls 14 Side Car 15 Fuel System 

  Handlebars / Controls   Frame Condition  LPG Fitted 

  Cables   Frame Coupling  Modifications 

     Date Stamp on Tank 

     ......./......./........... 
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Club Gear 

Soft Shell Vest   Men’s Chambray Shirt   Ladies Chambray Shirt  

t Shell Jacket                          Ladies S     M    L     XL   2 XL             Men’s    S    M    L   XL   2XL   3XL   5XL Soft Shell Jack-

et Short Sleeve     Ladies S     M    L     XL   2 XL             Men’s    S    M    L   XL   2XL   3XL   5XL Men’s Chambray Shirt                  

Ladies S     M    L     XL   2 XL             Men’s    S    M    L   XL   2XL   3XL   5XL Ladies Chambray Shirt                  Ladies S     

M    L     XL   2 XL             Men’s    S    M    L   XL   2XL   3XL   5XL Polo Shirt                                        Ladies 6 8 10 12 

14 16 20 22 24 Men's  S    M    L    XL   2XL   3XL   5XL 

Please Purchase Clothing from Swan Hill WorkLocker Prices for clothing changes please ring 
Swan Hill WorkLocker to aĴain currant prices on clothing and also for logo on front of shirt and 
name if required. If you would like the club name of the back of the jacket please call please ring 
Bob and Kylie Hovenden on (03) 5032 2303 swanhill@worklocker.com.au  

Soft Shell Jacket  Cotton Polo Shirt  

Sticker Sticker                                Number Plate Badge 

                       Stickers $2.00 Number Plate $10.00 Badge $10.00 
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If undelivered return to :       SHVCVC 

                                                      P. O    .          Box 133 Swan Hill. Vic. 3585 
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        Tel: (03) 50331216 Fax: (03) 50331178 
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